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From the Senior Pastor

Updates
At last Sunday’s annual congregational 

meeting our Treasurer and Director of 
Support Ministries, John Mandeville, 

gave the financial reports. In the grace of God 
Calvary is in a healthy 
position financially, 
and for that we praise 
our God. Thank you 
to so many of you 
who give generously 
and sacrificially.

John also explained 
that he is retiring at 
the end of September 
after 22 years of 
ministry at Calvary. He 

has been not only an outstanding employee, 
but a faithful follower of Jesus Christ giving 
wise and godly counsel in so many areas. 
On Sunday evening, September 17, we 
will have a special reception at Calvary 
in honor of John and his wife, Sandy. 
With John’s imminent retirement, we 
have appointed Scott Henry to be John’s 
successor. Scott has considerable leadership 
experience in the business world and in 
Christian organizations. We extend a warm 
welcome to Scott and his wife, Beth.

Staff members Su Trull, Director of Children’s 
Ministry, Sibu Rajappan, Director of 
Outreach, and Vince Eaton, Director of 
Missions gave reports of their ministry areas.

To launch the annual leadership election 
nomination process, a video was shown at 
the meeting. Nomination forms for elders and 
deacons are now available in the Galleria and 
online for members of the congregation to 
submit. Before doing so please pray diligently, 
make sure the individual meets the biblical 
qualifications, is already involved in the life and 
ministry of Calvary Church, and desires to serve. 
Get details at calvarychurch.com/election 
and submit nominations by October 1.

As Dean Hawkins, Pastor of High School 
Ministry, will be leaving our staff later this 
month, Calvary began a national search for 
his replacement. A large number of resumes 
were received including one from Eric Hill, our 
current Middle School Pastor. After prayerful 
consideration, we are pleased to announce 
Eric Hill as the new Pastor of High School 
Ministry. Please pray for Eric and his wife, 
Amanda, as they step into this ministry role 
with our Calvary students.

A week ago I preached on “The Grace of 
God.” As we look back, we can see the 
evidences of God’s grace in so many areas of 
Calvary. To God be the glory!  n

John & Gudny Munro

Get ready to serve with Calvary kids
Children’s Ministry Volunteer Training  Attend ONE session!

Wednesday, August 16, 6:30–8:30 pm  //  Sunday, August 20, 12:30–2:30 pm, Crown Room

If you’re a Children’s Ministry volunteer — Nursery, Preschool, KidZone, Zone 345, & Special 
Needs — please ATTEND ONE of our annual training sessions to prepare for the new school 
year. This is a great time to join the Children’s Ministry team! Use the special insert in 
Looking Up today to see how YOU can make a difference! Please register at calvarychurch.com/
CMtraining. Contact: Susan Grigg, 704.341.5356, sgrigg@calvarychurch.com

Sing His glorious praise!
Calvary choir and orchestra welcome new members August 16 & 23
The Calvary Choir and Orchestra are welcoming new members in August, as we prepare for 
the upcoming ministry season. Do you have some skill in either vocal or instrumental music 
(orchestra or band)? Have a heart for worship? Are you a follower of Jesus Christ and a 
member of Calvary Church? If so, this could be the ministry opportunity for you! Come help 
us “Sing the glory of his name; give to him glorious praise!” (Psalm 66:2).

Contact the Worship Ministry office about visiting a Wednesday evening rehearsal 
on August 16 or 23 to get a feel for our great community of musicians. We meet in 
the Choir Room from 6:30–8:00 pm. Contact: Christy Driscoll, 704.887.3687, cdriscoll@
calvarychurch.com

WORSHIP & CONNECT TODAY

		 8:30 am		  Adult Life Groups [ ALGs ]

		 9:45 am		  Worship Service 
				    “The Priority of Worship” 
					     Isaiah 6:1–8 
					     Pastor Timothy Hathaway

		 9:45 am	 	 Nursery, Preschool, & KidZone

		 11:15 am	 	 Nursery, Children’s Ministry, 
					     Student Life Groups, & 
					     Adult Life Groups

Ladies, choose your fall Bible study
Women’s Tuesday Bible Studies  |  beginning September 5, 9:30 am & 7:00 pm
Reconnect this fall! As we spend time together in God’s Word, our relationships with the Lord 
and each other will be strengthened. Choose from these courses for the fall semester:

Radiant Women: Influence in the Darkness (MOMS Class)  |  When Life Is Hard  | 
1 Peter: A Living Hope in Christ  |  Hebrews: Jesus Is Enough  |  Acts: Precept Upon Precept

Preregister at Galleria table 3 on Sundays in August or online at calvarychurch.com/
womensbiblestudies. Please register by August 28 so that we may provide enough books 
and materials — plus, you won’t have to stand in a long line on the first day of class! Get course 
descriptions and costs online as well as childcare (to age 5, mornings only) and homeschool class 
details. Check-in for morning studies on Tuesday, September 5 will begin at 8:45 am in the Crown 
Room. Contact: Jenna Mascia, 704.517.6606. jmascia@live.com

ESL
English as a Second Language [ ESL ]  |  Calvary provides multi-level ESL classes 
for internationals on Tuesday and Thursday mornings, 9:00–Noon, September–November and 
January–April. With the fall semester beginning in just a few weeks, we currently need an 
ESL Coordinator, a Teacher & Curriculum Supervisor, a Database Administrator, an 
Administrative Assistant, plus many new teachers and assistants.

Interested? Find out more at the ESL Teacher/Volunteer information meeting on Tuesday, 
August 8, at 10:00 am in room 401. This meeting is especially important for those who have not 
served previously with Calvary’s ESL program. Get details at calvarychurch.com/esl. Contact: 
Vince Eaton, 704.341.5322, veaton@calvarychurch.com

If you speak English, you can 
help teach internationals!

Coach, you make all the difference…
If you have a desire to serve the Lord by coaching kids and reaching out to families 
through sports, we would love to speak with you about opportunities with CHAMP. Just 
two to three hours each week can make a huge impact in the lives of our CHAMP kids. Come 
see us at Galleria table 5 this morning. Our fall season begins August 21, so sign up today at 
champsportsinfo.com. Contact: Kelly Lamb, 704.887.3689, klamb@calvarychurch.com

Hey kids, let’s SING!
Children’s Worship Choirs  |  Sundays evenings beginning September 10
Make plans now for your kids to participate in our Children’s Worship Choirs! Calvary offers 
Joyful Praise Children’s Choir for kids in grades 1–5 and Wee Praisers for little ones 
age 4–Kindergarten. Children enjoy singing praise and worship music, participating in fun 
games and activities, and learning basic music theory. They grow to love the Lord through 
worshiping Him! Children are dismissed from the Sunday evening service at 6:00 pm in 
the Sanctuary for their rehearsal groups. Please register your child at calvarychurch.com/
childrenschoir. Contact: Chelsea Hathaway, 704.341.5435, chathaway@calvarychurch.com

Check out KidZone at a special preview
KidZone Preview  |  Sundays, August 13 & 20, 9:45 am, Crown Room
Parents of rising 1st and 2nd graders are invited to preview KidZone before Promotion Sunday! 
Please drop-off your child in their current classroom before 9:45 am, then report to the Crown 
Room to experience our large group program. When the kids move on to small group KidZone 
Sunday School, parents will learn more about our program in room 300. Pick-up locations for 
children will not change. Contact: Suzanne Phillips, 704.887.3693, sphillips@calvarychurch.com
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News & Notes
n  Popsicle Party  Kids (ages 4–8) and their siblings are invited for popsicles and 

playtime on Saturday, August 19 at 10:00–11:30 am at the CLC Amphitheater. Parents, come 

enjoy fellowship and meet your child’s friends and their families! The event is free, but 

please register by August 16 at calvarychurch.com/popsicles so we’ll be sure to have enough 

treats for everyone!  n  Child Dedication  On Sunday, September 24 there will be an 

opportunity for parents to publicly dedicate their children to the Lord during the morning 

worship service. Please contact the church office in advance to sign-up, and plan to attend 

the preparation class on September 17 at 12:15 pm in the Calvary Café. Contact: Erika Morton, 

704.341.5331, emortion@calvarychurch.com  n  Skilled for Life  Hey students! 

Get ready for the new school year at this three-hour workshop covering three essential 

study skills: mnemonics (how to remember stuff!), effective note-taking, and strategic 

reading. Choose August 15 or 17 at 1:30 pm or 5:30 pm. Sign up at calvarychurch.com/

lifeskills. Cost is $20 and covers all supplies. Contact: Sandra Moore, 704.887.3681, smoore@

calvarychurch.com  n  Register to Vote!  The deadline for voter registration for 

the September 12 primary election is Friday, August 18. Get registration information today 

at Galleria table 4A. Officials to be elected include the mayor and city council of Charlotte, 

members of the school board, and council members of all Mecklenburg County municipalities. 

Contact Debbie Ware, 704.650.6095, deborahhware@yahoo.com

Thank you for choosing to worship with us at Calvary! Please stop by 
the Calvary Café following the service this morning. We’d love to meet 
you and welcome you with a Calvary gift bag!

Families with children, teens, or special needs — Check in at the 
Family Welcome Desk on the first floor near the elevators. We’ll help 
you register your children and find their classrooms.

UPCOMING MESSAGES

Senior Pastor John Munro will bring the  
messages below, unless otherwise noted:

Aug 13	 	 9:45 am		  “Proclaim the Lord’s Death 
									        Until He Comes” 
									        1 Corinthians 11:23–32 
									        Communion 
									        Pastor Rodney Navey

					    6:00 pm			   Evening Service

Aug 20	 	 9:45 am		  “The Word of God”

FOR THE RECORD

General Fund Offering on 7/30	 $135,921
General Fund weekly goal			   $155,000

LEADERS OF THE W EEK

Elder		  Jack Broadhurst	 704.589.8189

Deacons		 Len Firebaugh		 704.654.8475
				    Phil Comstock		 704.443.7085

PASTOR OF THE W EEK

Jim Pile, 704.840.5908

MISSIONARIES OF THE W EEK

Getachew & Betty serving in a restricted area 
n  calvarychurch.com/missionaries

EMPLOYMENT OPPORTUNITIES

College & Young Adult Intern  |  Part-time 
paid intern, 25+ hours per week, September–
June. Help plan events, Bible studies, ALG, 
small groups, & The Journey. Send resume and 
cover letter to Pastor Khalil Ayoub at kayoub@
calvarychurch.com.

Maintenance Technician  |  Seeking a 
full-time skilled maintenance technician to 
perform repairs and construction work on 
campus buildings and grounds. Send resume to 
HR@calvarychurch.com.

Food Services Cook  |  Seeking a full-time 
cook to work in the Preschool Kitchen. 
Responsibilities include menu preparation and 
food order planning. Experience required. Send 
resume to HR@calvarychurch.com.

Calvary Child Development Center  | 
Full-time & part-time staff positions available. 
Hours vary. Contact: Pat Collins, pcollins@
calvarycdc.com

details: calvarychurch.com/employment
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IN THE GALLERIA TODAY

Awana Bible Clubs					    Table 7
CHAMP Sports					     Table 5
Elder & Deacon Nomination Forms	 Table 2
Voter Information					     Table 4A
Widows Ministry					     Table 4B
Women’s Bible Studies				    Table 3

W EDDING ANNOUNCEMENT

Best wishes to Gabriela Parker & Scott 
Lauritzen who were united in holy matrimony 
at Calvary on Friday, August 4

BIRTH ANNOUNCEMENT

Congratulations to Kevin & Colleen Leebrick 
on the birth of their son on July 31

Student Ministry Leadership Training  Choose one to attend!

Sunday, TODAY, 12:30 pm, CLC 1300  |  Thursday, August 17, 6:30 pm, CLC 1300
Are you currently serving as a leader in Student Ministry? Are you prayerfully considering the 
possibility? Join Pastor Eric Hill to hear about the goals and vision of Student Ministry for the 
new school year. Lunch or dinner will be provided. Please register at calvarychurch.com/
SMtraining. Contact: Pastor Eric Hill, 704.887.3678, ehill@calvarychurch.com

Middle School Bible Study  |  Wednesday, August 9, 6:00–8:00 pm
Middle school students and rising 6th graders — join us for Bible study, dinner, and fun in 
the pool. Cost is $5. Get location and RSVP details at calvarychurch.com/study&swim.

High School Bible Study  |  Wednesday, August 9, 6:00–8:30 pm, CLC
High school students and rising 9th graders — don’t miss our final summer Bible study! 
Bring your Bible and $5 to cover dinner. RSVP at calvarychurch.com/summerstudy.

Back 2 School Bash  |  High School
Saturday, August 26, 6:30–9:30 pm, Pavilion & Sports Fields
Grab your friends, and join us for a fun night of bubble soccer, beach volleyball, dinner, and an 
awesome time of worship. Cost is $5. Check it out at calvarychurch.com/back2schoolbash. 
Please RSVP! Contact: Jennifer Porras, 704.341.5320, jporras@calvarychurch.com

Student Ministry Promotion Sunday
Meeting & Lunch  |  Sunday, August 27, 12:45–2:30 pm, Crown Room
Parents and students, this is our big Student Ministry overview for the 2017–18 
school year! All middle and high school students move up to their new grade 
level groups. Parents should bring their student’s completed medical and 
release forms to the meeting. Download forms during the registration process 
or email jporras@calvarychurch.com. Please register no later than August 13 at 
calvarychurch.com/studentpromotion.

W ELCOME NEW MEMBERS

Yambuya Bangala
Shashi Bhushan
Ambika Dasika
Stephanie Dermid
Victor Dermid
Daryl Howard
Mattie Howard
Susan Jones

Robert Pile
David Rogers
Pauline Rogers
Charles Smith
Marion Woodson
Robert Woodson
Alexandra Zamora

“New Believers Class” offered for children
Sundays, September 10 – October 8  |  9:30–11:00 am, Room 300
In this five-week class, children in 1st – 6th grades learn the foundational truths of Christianity 
and better understand their decision to follow Christ. One parent must accompany the child to 
the first class on September 10 for a brief overview at 9:30 am. There is no cost, but we ask that 
you register in advance at calvarychurch.com/newbelievers. Space is limited! Contact: Su 
Trull, 704.341.5458. strull@calvarychurch.com


